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Employer News Update – November 2017 

These articles are for use with your website and newsletters, etc. Please cut and paste 
each article in its entirety - including the disclaimer where provided - as it has received 
Secretariat compliance sign-off. 
 
Single Touch payroll on the way 

Single Touch Payroll is a new reporting requirement for employers. Affected areas include: 

• salaries and wages 

• PAYG withholding, and 

• superannuation. 

The above payments will need to be reported to the ATO from an employer’s payroll solution at 
the same time the payments are made – meaning employers will no longer be able to use a 
separate process to report payments to the ATO. This requirement applies from: 

• 1 July 2018 for employers with 20 or more employees 

• 1 July 2019 for employers with 19 or fewer employees (but they can choose to start earlier). 

The ATO advises that employers should conduct an employee headcount on 1 April 2018 to see if 
they must meet the requirements by 1 July 2018 – TWUSUPER will provide more information 
about who to include in this count in early 2018. 

Your pay cycles don’t need to change. But when payments are made, they must be immediately 
reported to the ATO through your payroll software – for this reason, some employers may need to 
update their software. TWUSUPER understands that large payroll software providers are working 
with the ATO to ensure their software meets the new requirements by 1 July 2018. 

With Single Touch Payroll, employees will see more up-to-date tax and super information through 
the ATO’s myGov service. This includes their year-to-date pay and any tax withheld, and what 
super contributions their employer has to make. 

TWUSUPER will provide further updates to help employers prepare for the introduction of Single 
Touch Payroll. 

This information is of a general nature only and does not take into account your objectives, financial situation or needs. Before acting 
on this information, you should consider its appropriateness having regard to your objectives, financial situation and needs. A copy of 
TWUSUPER’s current Product Disclosure Statement should be obtained from us (by calling 1800 222 071 or visiting twusuper.com.au) 
and considered carefully before you make a decision in connection with TWUSUPER. TWU Nominees Pty Ltd ABN 67 002 835 412, 
AFSL 239163, is the trustee of TWUSUPER ABN 77 343 563 307 and the issuer of interests in it. 
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Workplace education sessions available 

Whether you have employees approaching retirement age or younger employees, TWUSUPER’s 
workplace education sessions are tailored specifically to their needs. The sessions are conducted 
at no cost to you or your employees and we arrange them at a time and location that suits you. 

For further details, please contact your Account Manager or call the Employer Service team on 
1800 241 877 8am to 8pm (AEST/AEDT) weekdays. 
TWU Nominees Pty Ltd ABN 67 002 835 412, AFSL 239163, is the trustee of TWUSUPER ABN 77 343 563 307 and the issuer of 
interests in it. 

  


